

Bryan Treadway, President

March 15, 2023

Prayer Letter Update

As we come into spring and see things come to life I'm once again reminded of the new life that Christ gives through salvation and I think about all the souls that still need to be reached for Christ. We have hit the ground running this year and we've seen the Lord do some amazing things!

In January we had our annual executive board meeting and our pastor, Bro. JD Howell, was voted onto the board. We are so excited that OGI is now a ministry of First Baptist Church of Bridgeport. After the board meeting we had the privilege to hold a family conference in Mexico with Bro. Gary Ellison and our Latin America director, Bro. James Adams. The kids got to go with us as well. It was a fun time for us to travel and spend time together and also to minister to Pastors and christians in Mexico.

February was our big missions trip to Kenya. Bryan dedicated our Ministry Training Center in honor of Bro. Wood. His daughter Faith and her husband Eric went on this trip with us and got to witness the dedication. Faith also received a plaque in Bro. Wood's honor. This service was amazing to attend and be a part of. We also had the privilege to help start a church in Naivasha the Sunday that we were there. We had over 50 children for Sunday school that morning and filled the tent in the main service. Bryan baptized a young man after the service as well. We receive regular, good reports about what the Lord is doing in the work with Pastor Michael and his family. We took a couple of days to go on a safari and our driver, James, asked Bryan if he would preach in his church on our way out of the village. We met Pastor Peter and his wife Sis. Esther at the service and were able to be a blessing to that congregation. Between all the services and street witnessing we saw over 50 people saved through this trip.

The Lord blessed our family with a new addition while we were in Kenya. Our first grandchild, Olivia, was born Feb. 10. We are enjoying being a Grandpa and a Mamaw. Mommy and baby are doing great and we praise the Lord for His goodness, safety and protection over our family in many areas.

Thank you to all who read our letters and invest in our family prayerfully and financially. God continues to meet our needs and He uses churches and individuals like you to do it. Please continue to pray for us as we serve Him.

May God Bless,

The Treadway Family





